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Minutes of Monthly Board Meeting

Wednesday, September 7, 2016 2pm, Corolla Library
2 pm - Meeting Called to Order – Meghan Agresto, Al Marzetti, Sharon Twiddy, Pam Fearn present.  Bryan Daggett and Frieda Harris participating telephonically.  Susan Taylor in attendance as member of public and board member elect.  A quorum was established.
Approval of August 2016 Minutes.  Sharon Twiddy made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, Meghan Agresto seconded, all voted aye.  Minutes approved.
President’s Report on Operations.  Meghan Agresto provided an update on operational issues, including:
	
	


· Update provided on applicants to date for EC assistant position. Advertisement put on website and posted on Facebook look for part-time, 9 a.m. – 1 p.m. Monday – Thursday.  3 finalists will be invited in for meeting.
· Events update:  Teacher workdays, Potluck, first day of school Back to School Night held last night, went well but maybe could be improved with an agenda; last minute news on student transfer. 
· EC Self-assessment. State said that self-assessment was incomplete.  Meghan to meet with Mr. Mike to go over the two areas of deficiencies noted by the State and develop a plan to remedy.
· Website moved to new hosting location with new framework.  Updates in progress -- downloaded collected data (employment, waiting list, enrollment info).  Also added updated Parent Manual link.
· Access Agreement renewed with Corolla Chapel.
· Epi Pens reordered for school (Rx through Albemarle Health and www.epipen4schools.com)

· Core Values – with other pressing items needing focus this year, such as new facility, recommended that this effort be put on the back burner.  All on board agreed that this exercise should be deferred.
· Testing – contract with Suzanne Palmer renewed; calendar for year will be put on website; BOG proctor training/testing upcoming next week; follow-up on reporting success of last year’s 3rd graders EOGs, Summer Reading Camp contract
· Bruce Lorenz has again offered to do Class Photos for free.
· Business Dropbox set-up and invites sent out to board members.
· Office of Charter School updates – NC Office of Charter School employees now tied to expertise instead of tied to school; Lisa Swenson going back to school for PhD.  Awaiting news on who her replacement will be.
· New roof installed on Schoolhouse; HVAC piping damaged in process but repaired despite tropical storm conditions.
Treasurer’s Report - WEVS operating account currently: $129,456.57. CD’s have $ 131,050.88
Total of $260,507.  August financial statements look normal and on budget except that rent payments have not gone through for last two months.   During meeting, contacted Acadia and they had not paid because they were still waiting to get a copy of the lease renewal.  Meghan will follow up with Acadia provide them copy of renewal.
Old Business - no old business was discussed.
      Curriculum Committee Update
· BTSP/PDP updates. Susan Taylor met with all 3 teachers and all PDP’s are completed.  All teachers are SP1’s this year.  Next year, Sylvia and Marcy will be SP2’s.  Susan listened to a webinar on the changes being made on Peer Review process.  OCS is scheduling 3 meetings to train people on new process.  New plan is for networking with other schools as to how to handle BTSP; every teacher needs to obtain a “critical friend” for mutual support.  Teachers indicated that they really want time to plan projects.  On September 26, Susan will do separate observations on each of the teachers and will be looking to see the chosen project theme threaded into the lessons.  Will then plan development session in October.  Discussion ensued and decided that meeting should be held with teachers at the next teacher workday to explain expectations.  The Board also discussed that overnight fieldtrips needed to be integrally tied to the selected project theme, or field trip will be considered not to be a useful use of school days.
· Meghan asked Susan to meet with Mr. Prolovsky and find out where he is on his Professional Development hours vis-à-vis licensing requirements.
 New Business
· The Board would like to give the utmost gratitude and recognition to our outgoing board members, Sharon Twiddy and Anne Sensibaugh.  A going-away fete will be planned for Sharon; unfortunately, Anne is in Asheville and unavailable.  As sad as the board is to see Sharon leave the board, it is understood that she needs a break after 8 years of tireless service.
· Meghan negotiating with Mickey Calhoun for provision of EC Services/Occupational Therapy to accommodate WEVS’ new EC student.  May be partially via tele-services and partially in person at his offices in Nags Head.  Sharon noted that he is well respected in the EC community.
· Board agreed to defer Core Values discussion to focus on expansion to 8th Grade and buying/building an additional school facility.  Sense of the Board was not to consider expanding to High School; this was a confirmation of an earlier decision.  Future discussions will also consider what student size we envision for the school and what other criteria should be taken into account in determining the optimum location for an additional building.  Sharon Twiddy indicated that Twiddy & Co. may be amenable to gifting a lot within Corolla Village to CEF.
Board Election

· Al Marzetti moved to nominate Susan Taylor to fill Ann Sensibaugh’s position on the Board.  Sharon seconded motion.  All voted aye.  Susan Taylor elected to the Board effective immediately.
· The Board will consider another candidate to fill Sharon Twiddy’s position at the October board meeting.

Public Comment - none
3:50 p.m.  Meeting Adjourned.  Al Marzetti made motion to adjourn meeting, Bryan Daggett seconded, all voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m. 
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